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fOF
Town/Village of Harrison ‘:'.
Alfred F. Sulla, Jr. Municipal Building Michael J. Amodeo. P.E.. CFM \
1 Heineman Place Town/Village Engineer

Harrison, New York 10528

November 23, 2021

Supervisor Ron Belmont and
Members of the Town Board
Town of Harrison

1 Heineman Place

Harrison, New York 10528

Re: Muchmore Road - Traffic Change
Dear Supervisor Belmont and Members of the Town Board:

It is recommended to convert the two-way section of Muchmore Road, from Lawrence Lane to North
Street (Rt. 127), into a one-way (Westbound), eliminating the traffic approach to the North Street
intersection.

The Muchmore Road approach to North Street has been studied in detail by both the Police Department
and the Engineering Department, and has been found inadequate due to limited sight distances to the
north.

Nearby access to Rt. 127 is available through neighboring Stratford Road, to the north, and Sterling
Road, to the south.

Needed improvements to effectuate this change will include signage (one-way / do not enter), curb line
modification, and the formation of a standard “T-intersection” to replace the Muchmore Road /
Lawrence Lane triangle intersection.

If authorized, a detailed design will be formed in order to contract out the roadwork improvements.

The scope is detailed in the attached documents.

ichael J. Amodeo, PE, CFM
Town/Village Engineer
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